
 
 

ARTICLE XXIII 
 

REDUCTION IN FORCE OF TENURED FACULTY 
UNIT MEMBERS 

 
The University has no intention to, nor will it, use fiscal exigency as a subterfuge for the 
layoff of tenured faculty unit members. 

 
A faculty unit member whose department is restructured  in a reorganization  shall retain 
his/her tenure rights and seniority in the appropriate recognized department to which his 
or her functions have been reassigned. 

 
Within a given discipline and department, tenured faculty unit members with fewer years of 
full-time service and untenured faculty unit members shall be separated before tenured unit 
members with more years of full-time service. 

 
Whenever, in the judgment of the University, there exists a need for a reduction in force 
which affects tenured faculty unit members or faculty unit members with term contracts, the 
President or his/her designee shall, as far in advance as possible, meet and consult with the 
Council of AAUP Chapters. At a meeting with the Council, the nature of the problem will be 
presented and potential solutions will be discussed. 

 
AGREED:  9/21/15 

 

	
   	
   	
   	
  


